 Marquis de Lafayette Chapter
Meeting Minutes

May 13, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter was called to order on Tuesday, May 13th at 7:00 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The meeting was held at Heritage Bank, 440 North Jeff Davis Drive, Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members Randall Fleming and Mike Tomme posted the colors.  Jeff Lowe gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the SAR Pledge was led by Walter Reed.

President Stansberry welcomed our guests.  President Stansberry welcomed Bill Cooper, as he is a former member of the SAR, and stated he wants to be reinstated.  He brought his bother in law, Mr Gene Adams with him.  President Stanberry told Mr Cooper to bring his brother, Mr. Gene Cooper with him as well to the next meeting.  President Stansberry asked if any other first time visitors.  President Stansberry recognized Cilla Tomme, Carole Stansberry and John Tomme, Jr., girl friend, Jenny Parrott.  President Stansberry invited everyone to stay for our business meeting after our guess speaker.  He called on John Sloan to introduce our speaker.  

Guest Speaker
Vice President John Sloan introduced our guest speaker.  The guest speaker was Lt. Col. Kevin Luster.  He spoke on Military Commissions.  Vice President Sloan presented our speaker with Certificate of Speaker Appreciation.
Presentation of New Memberships, Supplement Certificates, & Misc. Cert.
President Stansberry advised that our next order of business was our Public Safety Awards.  President Stansberry called on Harold Harrison to assist with the presentation with the award.  Compatriot Harrison reported this is his favorite time to get together and say thanks to our local public safety officers in the area.  Compatriot Harrison advised that he thought he had a fireman and police officer for tonight’s meeting, but ended up with one.  The award was presented to police officer Gary Meier from Peachtree City Police Department.  He has been with Peachtree City Police Department for about 5 years.  He is a member of Swat Team and Honor Guard.  He received a SAR award while in high school.  Officer Meier was nominated for police officer of the year in Peachtree City.  This was voted on by his peers.  Compatriot Harrison presented him with the Police Safety Award.  President Stansberry reported that the metal he got from the SAR was the ROTC metal.  Compatriot Harrison also found a fireman from Peachtree City.  He is Gary Half and he could not attend.  President Stansberry reported that we have presented certificates to the Fayetteville Police Department and Fire and Peachtree City.  President Stansberry reported that we have 12 more New Membership Certificates.  None were in attendance tonight.  Compatriots not present to receive certificates; Ray Patton, Walt Patton, Troy Patton, Jackie Ball, Van Ball, Brent McKinney, Brian McKinney, William Stoner, Benton Lawson, Brett Osborn, Walter Reed, Jr., and Nathaniel Hill.
Chapter BOM Meeting Report

President Doug Stansberry called on Compatriot Tomme to give a report on BOM that was held April 29, 2003.  The BOM is where the officers get together to plan out where the chapter would like to go in the next few months.  Compatriot Tomme advised that before he got started, he needed to announce an amendment to the last minutes of the chapter.  Compatriot Tomme advised the membership an amendment was added to April 8, 2003 minutes and the membership had not received this amendment, but that a copy was available.  Compatriot Tomme advised that Compatriot Hal Dayhuff was also presented with the Georgia Good Fellow Pin.  Compatriot Dayhuff also received a Kentucky Colonel Certificate from Governor Paul Patten, Governor of the State of Kentucky.  Mr. Dayhuff has since been inducted into the Kentucky Colonel Society for his service with the Veterans and the Children of the American Revolution.  Compatriot Dayhuff was also presented with a VA Volunteer Pin.  
Compatriot Tomme reported on the BOM meeting, that this was his first one to attend.  In attendance were, Douglas Stansberry, President, John Sloan, Vice President, Mike Tomme, Secretary Pro-tem, Ted Hackney, Treasurer, Randall Fleming, Sergeant at Arms, Jim Robinson, Editor, and Lewie Dunn, Genealogist.  John Mrosek, Chancellor could not attend, Jeff Lowe, Chaplin could not attend, and John Lynch could not attend.  Compatriot Tomme reported that President Stansberry will be covering important issues later in the meeting.  Compatriot Tomme advised that our chapter has had a good year since forming our chapter eight months ago.  We have had a lot of good things said about our chapter, about things that our chapter is doing.  President (BG) John Gillette has commented to President Stansberry and others about what our chapter is doing for such a short period of time of being chartered.  A DAR member has commented to President Stansberry about our grave dedication going so well under adverse conditions and we are continuing to get good press.  
We have fifty one approved members and we are looking to grow.  We also, have 3 pending applications for supplements that have been forwarded to National.  Currently we have 11 applications in process.  Membership was encouraged to work on supplementals if they have not done so and to bring in new members.  
Lewie Dunn made a genealogy report and one thing that came out was about the record of the day.  What this means, that information that you get out of a book, the documentation (original record) will now have to come from the State Archives for an additional cost to the member.  President Stansberry will talk to National about this item.  He talked about having our genealogy workshop again in January.  The cost would be $5.00 per person and this would be held on January 24, 2004.  We are looking for volunteers for the genealogy workshop and members are encouraged to help out.   
John Mrosek will head up the telephone contact list, and this will be for new members to remind them of meetings.  Patriot Remembrance Day will be discussed by President Stansberry, and this is important to President Stansberry and something very dear to him.  On Veterans Day and Memorial Day, our chapter could put Betsy Ross flags on graves that our chapter has located.  Our chapter could put a 12 x 18 flag on the grave.  Lewie Dun will handle this.  These could be brought for about $0.08 a piece.  President Stansberry will talk later about Compatriot Grave Marker, and this is very important to the chapter.   
Compatriot Fleming brought up about our chapter having a sign made up for our chapter to announce about our chapter meetings, and to be put in front of the bank.  This would be put out on the day of our chapter meeting.  Compatriot Fleming will head this up.  
The annual meeting to install new officers and the awards meeting will be on January 10, 2004.  The BOM is working on a place to hold it.  The cost last year was $25.00. BOM has three locations in mind and this is being worked on.  

The President’s award.  This is an award that the President of our chapter could present to a compatriot who has done a lot for the chapter.  This was voted on, and gave President Stansberry the right to select this person.

Compatriot Jim Robinson brought up that out chapter needed a second wreath.  This would be in case we have two graves dedications going on at the same time.  Discussed talking to Charlie Newcomer about the wreath his has from the Butts County Chapter. 
Compatriot Ted Hackney of Veterans Committee, reported that the chapter has two summer interns budgeted for this year, and would bring a basket to the chapter meeting to take up donations to get a third intern.  This is to help defray the cost and not dip into the general fund to pay for a third intern.  

Next BOM meeting will be July 29, 2003, October 28, 2003 and January 27, 2004.
Our chapter had representation at Brooks Day.  In attendance were President Stansberry, Mike Tomme, Carol Stansberry, Cilla Tomme, Randall Fleming, and Ernie Kearns.  Ernie Kearns to check on a tent for our chapter with our SAR colors on it.  President Stansberry asked were there any questions about the BOM meeting and if interested, we have copies of the meeting.  President Stansberry asked was there a motion to accept the minutes of the BOM meeting.  Compatriot Jeff Lowe made a motion to accept the minutes and Jim Robinson seconded the motion.   Minutes of BOM were approved.  Motion carried.
Secretary Report: President Stansberry asked if there were any questions concerning the amendment to the March minutes.  He asked if everyone received the minutes of the April 8, 2003 meeting by email.  The minutes were emailed to each member.  President Stansberry asked if everyone got a copy by email.  Compatriot Tony Roberts did not get one.  President Stansberry advised that copies were on hand for anyone who wanted them.  Corrections were received from Compatriot Dayhuff.  President Stansberry asked was there a motion to accept minutes of the as email with the amendment that was read this evening. President Stansberry said that he thought this was better than reading six or so pages of minutes back at each meeting.  Jeff Lowe made a motion that the minutes be accepted and Jim Robinson seconded it. Minutes were approved.  Motion was carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: was given by Treasurer Ted Hackney.  Opening balance for the month was $981.57.  Deposits of $176.00. Interest earned was $0.32.  Closing balance was $1,157.89.  Chapter has three uncleared checks in amount of $195.00.  The closing balance is $962.89.  President Stansberry asked was there any discussion on the Treasurer’s report.  President Stansberry asked was there a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Compatriot John Sloan made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Compatriot Jim Robinson seconded motion.  President Stansberry called for vote and members accepted Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried to accept the Treasurer’s report.
Committee Reports

Americanism: President Stansberry called on Compatriot Jeff Lowe to give a report on the poster and essay contest.  He reported that we had one essay and poster and our young lady that entered did not win on the State level.  
Boy Scouting:  Compatriot Fred Jones was not in attendance.  President Stansberry advised that a new of list of eagle scouts for this current year will be coming out in July.  We had 84 new eagle scouts last year.  The newspaper has reported several new Eagle Scout announcements.  President Stansberry has spoken with two eagle scouts and they are both interested in the essay contest next year.  There is new scout shop next to J & R Clothing in Riverdale.  

CAR/DAR/SAR:  Compatriot Scott Gilbert was not in attendance.  President Stansberry reported on the CAR part of that committee.  Hal Dayhuff was named the State CAR Chairman and is a member of our chapter.  He is trying to get together some type of chapter competition with each chapter on who sponsors the most CAR members and gives the most support to the CAR chapters.  The New State CAR President is Meredith Baker.  She has been invited to our chapter genealogy workshop and to our grave dedication and has attended both.  We have CAR applications on hand.  Our children can join the CAR.  
Color Guard:  Color Guard vice Commander, Mike Tomme reported on the Brooks Day event and the visit to Peachtree Elementary School.  He and President Stansberry posted colors at Brooks Day event.  The exposure of posting colors will go a long ways in getting more people interested in the SAR.  Also, Carol Stansberry, Cilla Tomme and Ernie Kerns manned a booth with information on the SAR and our chapter at this event.  

Compatriot Tomme reported that attending Peachtree Elementary School today was the highlight of the day.  President Stansberry, Lewie Dunn, Mike Tomme, Cilla Tomme and Carol Stansberry went to Peachtree Elementary School.  They all dressed in period clothes from the American Revolution.  There were 56 4th grade children in attendance.  Prizes were given out.  The children were just amazed about the American Revolution period.  They were amazed that certain items we use today were used back in that period of time.  Compatriot Dunn, brought items from that period of time to show the children.  Compatriot Tomme reported that the chapter will be going into the schools next year and try to cover all the 4th grade classes.  Compatriot Tomme encouraged our chapter members to get involved in the color guard, so that more members of our chapter could dress up, to go into the school for our children.  He advised that this is our heritage and it needs to be passed down to our children, so that we never lose site of our heritage and the sacrifice of our great-grandfathers and great-grandmothers made for our freedom.  This is our future and needs to be preserved.  He expressed that the children of today are our future of tomorrow.  President Stansberry reported that he and Ken Lemke would be going on Thursday to another school in Peachtree City.  This is Braelinn Elementary School and should have around 120 4th grade students for that one.  
Flag Committee:   John Sloan reported that he is trying to set up a presentation for Flag Day on 6/13/2003.  Also on that day, President Stansberry will be at Fort Mac.  He stated that last year, the SAR color guard led all military groups across the parade field and they had representatives from each war there.  President Stansberry will be in uniform and possibly Mike Tomme and Ken Lemke will be as well.

John Sloan reported on the Confederate Memorial Day. The City of Fayetteville held a ceremony for Confederate Memorial Day.   Scott Gilbert had 3 artillery pieces and guns.  John Sloan, Doug Stansberry, Mike Tomme, Cilla Tomme, Carol Stansberry, Jeff Lowe and Scott Gilbert were in attendance for the service in Jonesboro.  Scott Gilbert was the speaker at the Confederate ceremony in Jonesboro.  Our chapter laid a wreath in Jonesboro.  Jim Robinson also attended a Confederate ceremony.  He did not represent the SAR, but went with his wife to represent the UDC, Alfred Colquitt Chapter at Oakland Cemetery.
Graves Committee:  John Lynch was not present and not report.  
Public Safety Committee:  Harold Harrison reported that he was still working on Fayette County Sheriff’s Department and Fayette County Police department.  They have not given him a name yet, and neither has the City of Fayetteville Fire Department.  He is working on the City of Tyrone Police Department and Marshal Department.   Our chapter grades each of the cities and at years end, the chapter picks the best police and fire department for the area and present them with a metal.  This would be given out at our annual meeting in January. 
Membership:  John Lynch was not present and President Stansberry gave the report.  Our chapter has sent to National, eleven new applications, three supplementals, and one reinstatement.  President Stansberry reported that our current membership is still open until July 13, 2003, to be considered a charter member.  The State record is 63 members for new members in a charter, and we are at 53.  President Stansberry would like for our chapter to break this record and maybe hit 70 new members.   For recruiting new members, there is a metal available from National, and it is called the members metal.  This is given for a member who signs up ten new members.  

Publicity Committee:  Jim Robinson reported he has submitted new member’s pictures to six newspapers.  He will put information into the State Newsletter and National magazine.  Ken Lemke is going to do a chapter newsletter.  Jim Robinson will assist him with this.  Committee Chairman are to give them articles about there committees and what is going on within the chapter.   
ROTC Committee:  Ed Stoner reported that on April 15, 2003, he, President Stansberry and John Sloan went to Lovejoy High School. They presented the award to Thomas Am?  They had 160 cadets at the awards event and they are looking forward to our chapter coming back next year.  
Speaker Committee:   Vice President Sloan is working on speakers and has made contacts.  President Stansberry reported that he will be speaking on July 24, 2003 at the Civitan Organization in Fayetteville.  
Veterans Committee:  Ted Hackney reported on the summer intern program and donations for this program.  These are students from high schools in the Atlanta area, who volunteer to work at the VA.  They are full-time unpaid employees for a couple of months.  These students do a variety of things, such as, take patients to different appointments, work in the office and do what ever needs to be done.   At the end of the year they have an awards program, but as a group they are taken to Six Flags for the day.  This is what the sponsorship is for.  Our chapter has budgeted for two interns already, at a cost of $35.00 per person.  We sponsored three last year and he would like to do three again this year.  Ted advised that there was a basket on the way out of the meeting for donations for the third intern.  
The second item Ted reported on was about the VA hospital donations and what type magazines and books could be sent to the VA.  Anything is welcomed and toiletries are most welcomed.  These are given to those who might have to stay overnight.  Treasurer Hackney continues to solicit the chapter for these items.  
Finally he reported on the Stark Award.  This is a chapter award.  Ted said this is for every magazine, toiletries, etc that is donated to the VA hospital.  This award is also for visiting the VA hospital, visiting or helping a VET and participating in events that honor veterans or doing deeds for veterans.  He advised that if you were a pal bearer, cut a veteran’s yard, etc., this all counts towards the Stark Award.  President Stansberry advised that this came to light, as Lewie Dunn volunteered to be a pal bearer to help a veteran’s family.  Our chapter will give a funeral home a list of names available to be pal bearers in case this situation arises again in the future.  Members interested in being a pal bearer should see President Stansberry or Ted Hackney to have their name added to the list.
Genealogist Report:  Compatriot Lewie Dunn was not present and no report at this time.  

Historian:  No Report 
Old Business:  Jeff Lowe reported on let Freedom Ring. This will be Friday, July 4, 2003, at 3 p.m., at the Old Court House in Fayetteville.   He will have the bells, and have a similar program.  Our chapter will post the colors.  The Color Guard to be in uniform.   

Memorial Day Service and VIP: Memorial Day Service will be May 26, 2003, at the Marietta National Cemetery at 12 noon.  President Stansberry will present the Chapter Wreath and Mr Stoner will be our VIP.  Speaker will be General Raymond Davis.   

50 / 50 Drawing tabled by John Sloan:   This is an item of old business that was tabled at the last meeting.  John Sloan tabled it so that our chapter could study this item more.  He sent an email to John Mrosek and per John Mrosek, Chancellor, he advised to study this more.  Ernie Kearns brought up that this would be voluntary.  He advised that he had talked to the County Tax Commissioner, George Ringo, who advised that since this was voluntary, and we were non-profit, this should not be a problem.  John Mrosek to put a letter together showing that our chapter is non-profit and to show this to the County Sheriff in case someone was to report that our chapter might be running a lottery, etc.
Compatriot Reed brought up about the parade in Peachtree City for the 4th of July.  He was told that since Compatriot Tomme does not live in the area, it would be up to him to see if the flyer is in the paper, and to advise Mike Tomme or Ken Lemke with the information.  Compatriot Reed and Tomme to work together on this and to inform Ken Lemke of the information once seen in the newspaper.  Our chapter to try to participate in this event. 
New Business:  President Stansberry advised that the item of the compatriot maker is something he wants to bring before the chapter.  This is a bronze marker that can be put on a headstone of our compatriots. It would show they were a SAR member of a Patriot.  The cost is about $60.00 to $65.00 a piece.  This would be in lieu of flowers.  There will be a sign up sheet for the compatriots sign up on if they are interested in this.  This marker will attach to the headstone.  A sign up sheet will be at the next meeting for the members to sign if interested in doing this. If you moved out of town, you would still be eligible for this marker.  Compatriot Harold Harrison made a motion that our chapter adopts this idea and Compatriot Tony Roberts seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  
Patriot Remembrance Program:  President Stansberry reported this is a program he would like for our chapter to start.  At the present time we have one grave dedication.  Last fall he went to Waldrop and Dixon graves and placed a flag on each.  They have not been officially marked yet.  He purposed to the chapter that we find all of the Revolutionary Graves in Fayette County, so that we can put flags on them.  There is a book published by the SAR with all of graves listings and it has about 10 graves listed in Fayette County.  He would like to see if there is a headstone on the graves.  Our chapter could put a SAR marker on the headstone and notify the DAR so they could put a marker on the headstone as well.  He would like to do this by Veterans Day and these could be future grave dedications for our chapter later on.   A member of our chapter has volunteered to buy the flags for the graves.  Compatriot Harrison advised that the Fayette Historical Society has a book that lists all of the graves in Fayette County and would list if there were any Revolutionary War Veterans in the book.  He advised that we should talk to Bobby Curlin, as he knew where a lot of the old graves were in the county.  This would fall under the graves committee to handle this.   Compatriot John Sloan made a motion that we form a Patriot Remembrance Program and Compatriot Harold Harrison seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Tyrone Founders Day and Award to Past Police Chief:  President Stansberry reported that at the last BOM meeting, we discussed Tyrone Founders Day program.  The past police chief passed away about 2 months ago.  President Stansberry reported that our chapter already presents the Law Enforcement Award and this would be an opportunity to recognize this gentleman who was highly thought of in the community of Tyrone.  He asked the chapter do we want to do this as a chapter and present this award to him posthumously or not.  They have a parade for their Founders Day, and President Stansberry said it would be good opportunity for the SAR to be involved in that community.  
Compatriot Harrison stated this should be on a case by case basis, and for our chapter to vote on it as a whole.  Compatriot Harrison asked was there any discussion on it, as to whether you like it or not.  If we as a chapter do this for the Tyrone Police Department, would this be in addition to the other police award we already do now.  Compatriot Lowe wanted to know what the point was on doing this.  President Stansberry advised that Compatriot Dunn brought this up and may know this family.  Compatriot Harrison thought it was odd to award somebody posthumously.  This would be more for the family than for the person, and that our chapter is out here and part of the community and thanks for his service to his office and community.  Compatriot Harrison is torn on which way to go.   
Compatriot Hackney said that this was a different situation, that this individual would never receive the Law Enforcement Award from the chapter, as this award does not go to the Chief of Police.  Our chapter does not do this.   The individual has given 20 years to the community for various services and is an outstanding individual.  He stated this would mean something special to the family of the police chief.  Compatriot Harrison brought up that we might want to give a special award to his family.  The chapter members thought this matter should be tabled.  Compatriot Harrison made a motion that this item be tabled until Compatriot Dunn could be present.  Compatriot Roberts seconded the motion.  This item is tabled until Compatriot Harrison and Dunn can talk to each other. 
Meeting Sign:  President Stansberry called on Compatriot Fleming about our meeting sign.  He advised nothing has been done at this time and he is working on it.  President Stansberry thought it would be a good idea that we have one.  The sign could be put out in front of the bank the day of our meeting.

Chapter Picnic:  President Stansberry called on Vice President John Sloan about one year anniversary.  He is going to try to get General Raymond Davis to speak to our chapter if he available in January.   He then reported on our one year anniversary of being chartered.  He talked about having a picnic at McCurry Park in lieu of regular meeting for members and family members. We would have to reserve a facility at McCurry Park and the cost would be $25.00 for a reservation and $5.00 per hour, and a $10.00 key charge.  Reservations can be made up to six weeks in advance.  He asked the membership what they thought about doing this.  President Stansberry advised that August 10 was our one year anniversary of receiving our charter and installing our current officers.  Current term of our officers runs 16 months as the SAR runs on a calendar year.  This would be the 225th anniversary that Marquis de Lafayette joined forces with George Washington.  President Stansberry asked the membership if they would like to do this.  This would be done on August 9, 2003 and if it was raining, then we could do a covered dish and hold it at the bank or somewhere else.  Compatriot Robinson made a motion that our chapter does a picnic.  Compatriot Roberts seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
President Stansberry asked was there any more new business.   Being none he moved on to the next item on the agenda.
Upcoming Events:

May 26: National Memorial Day Ceremony at the National Cemetery in Marietta at 12:00 noon.  

June 7: Battle of Ramsour Mill, Lincolnton, NC at 11:00 a.m.

June 10: Regular meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter at 7:00 p.m.

June 13: Army Birthday at Fort McPherson at 10:00 a.m.

July 4: Let Freedom ring at the Fayette County Court House at 2:00 p.m.

July 12: GASSAR BOM, Forsyth, GA at 10:00 a.m.

July 24: Civitan Organization at Melear’s at 7:30 p.m.

Compatriot Fleming reminded members that he had the charter and for the members who have not signed it, to do so.  

President Stansberry also asked members to sign up for refreshments and that the list was next to the charter list.  We need to have someone for June, July and August.   Thanks to Mike Tomme and Cilla Tomme for the refreshments tonight.  

President Stansberry advised that hearing no new business that we adjourn.  Compatriot Harrison made motion that we adjourn and Compatriot Hixon seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

President Stansberry called on Compatriots Mike Tomme and Randall Fleming to retire the colors.  President Stansberry called on Compatriot Reed to lead in the closing recessional.  President Stansberry called on Compatriot Lowe to give the benediction.   

We had 16 members and 5 guests.

Time of Meeting Closing was 9:14 p.m.

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 



Date

_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President
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